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As we head into the colder months, it's important to help
your child stay well and maintain good attendance at
school. Simple habits like frequent handwashing, staying
hydrated, and getting enough rest can go a long way in
preventing winter illnesses. Following the ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill
it’ approach when coughing or sneezing can also help reduce
the spread of germs.

We’d like to remind parents that coughs and colds are
common at this time of year, and children don’t need to miss
school because of mild symptoms. Attending school
regularly is vital for their learning and wellbeing, so please
encourage them to come in unless they are too unwell to
participate. Keeping healthy and maintaining good
attendance helps your child make the most of their learning
opportunities!

This week at Priory



  

Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 14th October

Year 1 - 95.5%
Year 2 - 95.8%
Year 3 - 97.7%
Year 4 - 94.7%
Year 5 - 95.5% 
Year 6 - 92.8%
 
Congratulations to classes Nursery PM with 100% the
highest attendance this week!

Whole School - 95.0%



Important dates:

Click here to link to the school
calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Sign of the week:

Recycle

https://youtu.be/5FmAN1zwRlo

https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/




Important Dates / Reminders 
All reading books will be changed on a Friday.
Please make sure you child brings a book bag/
appropriate bag to take it home in. 

Please send library books in to be changed on a 
Thursday. 
Wednesday 23rd October- Harvest food bank 

collection 
Friday 25th of October is a non- school uniform day 

and the end of this half term. 
Homework 

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes 
a day and record it in their reading diary.

Focus core math skill: recognising more and less 












A song we have enjoyed:

Number Gators (Greater Than, Less Than Symbols Song) 
(youtube.com) 

Peek at the Week
Year 1 — 18th October 2024 

Star of the week 

Our Learning 

For always trying his best in class. For working really hard during reading

sessions 

This Week:
In math this week, we have been recapping a range
of different concepts that we have covered this term.
During busy learning the children have been finding
missing numbers and have enjoyed using a range of
different math resources to represent them. 

In English this week, the children continued to 

describe the different seasons and have become 
more confident in using key grammatical 
vocabulary such as ‘subject’ and ‘verb’. Our 
classroom puppets introduced them to some new 
and exciting vocabulary to describe Autumn leaves. 
These words included: crunchy, gold and orangey- 
brown. 

In our afternoon sessions, we continued with our art 

unit on the formal elements. This week, we focused 
on pattern and texture and looked at a range of 
different art work to inspire our own. The children 
took inspiration from Lorna Simpson and added a 
range of textures to their self-portraits. They worked 
really hard to carefully cut out small shapes from a 
range of fabrics and other material. 

Next Week’s learning: 

In Math next week we will be starting our new topic 
on addition and subtraction (within 10). We will be 
introducing children to part – whole models. 
In English we will be finishing our text Tree: seasons 
come, seasons go. We will be focusing on the final 
season, using a range of adjectives to describe 
winter. 
In art, we will be finishing our unit on the formal 
elements focusing on shape and colour. 

1Donaldson: Talha 1Jeffers: Jacob 

 

Words of the Week: little what one out there says 

Contact us: year1@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6Efzu2slaI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6Efzu2slaI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6Efzu2slaI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6Efzu2slaI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6Efzu2slaI
mailto:year1@prioryschool.com
mailto:year1@prioryschool.com


Peek at the Week
Year 2 — 18th October 2024 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 

 2Newton: Gracey 

2Franklin: Ethan 

23.10.24 Last date for Harvest
Festival collection 

25.10.24 Non-uniform day for 
Christmas Market donations—
Year 2 items for lucky dip please. 

wc 28.10.24 Half term 

Please read with and to your child every day and 
also discuss what you are reading. 

Spellings are sent home each Friday and there will 

be a spelling quiz the following Friday. Please 
practice writing these spellings daily if possible. 

The children have logins to NumBots and Times 
Table Rockstars stuck on the inside front cover of 
their reading record. Please login to these websites 
so they can complete activities at their own pace. 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the 

correct PE uniform to school each Wednesday. 

Please keep your child’s reading record and reading 

book in their bag every day. 

Please send your child in with a coat or waterproof 

jacket as they will be outside in the garden for part 
of each day. 

Thank you for your support. 

This week, we have been exploring 2D shapes and
thinking about how many sides and how many
vertices they have. The children had fun using
matchsticks to represent the different shapes. We
have finished writing our stories in English and
the children have impressed us with their creative
ideas, great descriptions and very neat
handwriting. In RE, we have been thinking about
whether it is possible to be kind to everyone all of
the time and have linked this to the Christian
story of The Good Samaritan. The children have
also been engaging in our learning opportunities
in the garden this week. They particularly
enjoyed a fine motor skill activity where they
used tweezers to collect laminated pumpkins out
of the mud tray and then draw funny faces on
them! 

Next week, we will continue to look at the 
properties of 2D shapes, investigating which 
shapes have a vertical line of symmetry. We are 
also going to re-visit our history topic of The 
Great Fire of London, make our own model 
buildings based on those built in 1666 and then 
watch the fire spread from house to house in a 
controlled re-enactment of the Great Fire! In 
English, we will plan and write a recount of this 
exciting event. 

 

Child of the Week 

Contact us: year2@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 







Year 5 Peek at the Week
18th October 2024 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 
 

This week, we enjoyed performing our sharing 
assembly for parents! 

In maths, we continued to practise using 

column method addition and subtraction in a 
range of contexts. 

In History, we enjoyed learning about kinder
transport and attitudes. We also wrote our
speeches. 

After half term, will be starting our next science 
unit on Properties of Materials. Here, we will be 
doing lots of exciting experiments! 

In maths, we will start our new topic
multiplication, by exploring multiples, common
multiples and how these are linked to factors. 

In English, we will continue with the text 
‘Goodnight Mr Tom’, exploring the characters 
and their emotions as the story unfolds. We will 
also be looking at character descriptions and 
features of a diary to help us write our own
diary entries in role. 

Non– uniform day— 25th October 2024

Half term—28th October to 1st November 

Word of the Week: conscience 

Year 5 were very excited to perform our
Sharing Assembly this week. They sung
beautifully and were very brave when
speaking on stage. This was such an
important step along our journey to

our Year 6 production next year. Thank
you to everyone that was able to join

us.

Star of the week 
Ofili: Dylan Dawe: Zayyan 

Contact us: year5@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

 Maple: Eva 

Remember to read 3 times a week and practise your timetables on Rockstar Maths and Doodle Maths. 



Year 6 Peek at the Week
Friday 18th October 2024 

Important Dates /Reminders Our Learning 

 

Y6 science: periscopes 

This week, in science, we continued learning about light
and how the eye works. We looked at how light is
refracted (or bent) in water, as well as through a prism to
separate white light into rainbows. 

In English, we finished our Harry Potter unit by writing 
our own narrative part of the story, incorporating all the 
incredible vocabulary we collected over the last several 
weeks. 

In maths, we consolidated the strategies of long 

division. We used our knowledge to solve multi-step 
problems. 

Next week, in science, we will start a unit on electricity. 
We will learn how to use scientific circuit diagrams with 
symbols, about the hazards of electricity and have a go 
at making and testing our own circuits. 

In English, we will sit our Spelling, Punctuation and 
Grammar test. We will also have the chance to finally 
watch Harry Potter and the Philosopher’s Stone! 

In maths, we will sit our maths reasoning test . In the last
lesson of the week , we will explore how to use order of
operations to solve mathematical problems. 

23.10.24: Non-School Uniform Day

25.10.24: Hogwarts Day/ End of term

Thursdays: Wear the correct PE uniform to 
school. Please bring in a water bottle. 

Thursdays: Spelling quiz. Homework due: 

Reading record x3 

Spellings x1 

Times tables practice on TTRS

 Times Tables Rock Stars: Play (ttrockstars.com) 

 Child of the week: 

6 Attenborough: Ananya    6 Anning: Lucie    6 Darwin: Vidhul 

Word of the Week: conscience 

Contact us: year6@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

Harvest Collection: The deadline for the harvest food collection is Wednesday 23rd
October. We encourage children to bring in an item of food in for the collection.

Christmas Market Collection: Y6 will have non-school uniform day on Wednesday 23rd
October to collect donations for the Christmas market. A letter was sent to parents.

https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student/15752
https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student/15752




The Orchard—Peek of the Week 
Week commencing: 14/10/2024 

Our Learning 
In English this week, Cherry and Plum
class, have recalled the events of the
topic book and have ordered the events
with visual support. 

In Apples and Pear class the children have 

been using different materials to make a 
potion following simple step instructions. 
They have been pouring slime and mixing 
the potion. They then completed their 
sentence by choosing the correct noun 
bat, spider, slime and pumpkin seeds. 
They have had great fun exploring the 
materials. 

In Maths, Apple and Pear class have been 
singing the Halloween song‘ What’s that 
sound?’ to support with their counting 
and ordering skills. They have also been 
copying and completing simple patterns 
using numicon, cubes and teddies and 
sorting/ matching 2D shapes. 

Cherry and Plums have been adding and 
subtracting numbers up to 20, sorting/ 
identifying 2D shapes and completing a 
simple shape/ complex pattern using 
resources found in classroom. 

In Art this week the children have been 
creating their own natural art using a 
range of natural resources to make 
patterns and faces with templates. They 
first made a list with visual support. 

Star of the week 
Pears Class– Adam– for engaging in his English lessons Cherry Class Japjot- for her amazing work in her phonics assessment

Apple Class – Henderson—Doing independent work in English Plum Class- Aayan - For confidently going to woodlands 

Contact us: sen@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

Important Dates 
Tuesday 22nd– Cherry
class Swimming 

Wednesday 23rd– Apple 
Class Thames Valley 
Adventure Playground 

Monday 28th October– Half 
term 

Makaton sign: 



  

Plans for the Christmas events are beginning to take shape but we’d
love some help if anyone has a bit of time and some energy. 

We are planning a coffee/tea session between 2.00pm & 3.00pm on
Thursday 24th October . There will be Jo’s amazing biscuits and a
chance to chat or root through the uniform if you’re missing any
extras.

If you can’t join us then but want to lend a hand for future events,
leave your details at main reception and we’ll give you a call.

Priory Friends





  

On Tuesday Miss Miller and other staff, took some wonderful Priory
students to Singh Sabha Sports Centre to try their hand at fencing.

The afternoon consisted of fun challenges, working with students from
other schools and the amazing coaches from Little Musketeers.

The children showcased many amazing skills and had fun being
introduced to a new sport.

Year 1&2 Slough School Sport
Fencing Festival



  

KS2 students have been working hard on their physical health. During
PE lessons this half term, KS2 students have been developing their
physical skills, through a series of challenges, from Gymrun, including,
Standing long jump, Vertical Jump, bench dips. Speed bounce, sit ups
and many more. The students have been learning about, physical
literacy and what tasks work certain physical skills. 

PE News

We were lucky as part of our partnership with SSSN and Slough Town
FC to get a free place at a football camp. The PE team awarded this to
Jordan S in year 5, for his excellent passion, desire and team work
during PE lessons this half term. 

A great achievement. 

Slough Town Award Winner



  

Young Voices Choir - Audience
Ticket Deadline

Next term, Y5 and Y6 members of the choir will be attending the amazing
Young Voices concert at the O2 Arena in London. Parents should please
note that the deadline for ordering tickets and t-shirts is 31st October, and
this needs to be done through the YV MusicRoom Shop, paying via
Credit/Debit card – I will send out a reminder of the link to relevant
parents. (Tickets are subject to availability.)

Here is a list of links to the lyric videos for children to be practising with,
and a Spotify playlist, in case anyone is having issues with the YV
MusicRoom videos. Please encourage your child to sing the songs at home
as much as possible, as no printed words will be allowed on the day and
there’s a lot to learn!! Thank you!

Try Everything
https://youtu.be/wjS6mVuIbKE?si=TcPIrBDVZ88KwqyN
Hairspray!
https://youtu.be/lx7lB-Ykf5Q?si=YfQBHkgzYsVOghOG
Little Blue
https://youtu.be/kIWRLXh_rRA?si=nLHgoop0w7_nx1I3
Birdhouse in Your Soul
https://youtu.be/Jkrguguqwe8?si=_aPyIAPzhS5d45dU
Let’s Dance!
https://youtu.be/SYXdMgcP6qQ?si=bFuRS5eVtSK2r0KC
Oceania
https://youtu.be/nW7htfjuKjY?si=Q-eu2_uRyyioTnRl
Marley Magic
https://youtu.be/ceGcje36G0Q?si=CUPmDSFJzKwe75KS
Brighter Days
https://youtu.be/oicr6YqpQPM?si=sob66y2LmkxXNkiq

https://youtu.be/wjS6mVuIbKE?si=TcPIrBDVZ88KwqyN
https://youtu.be/lx7lB-Ykf5Q?si=YfQBHkgzYsVOghOG
https://youtu.be/kIWRLXh_rRA?si=nLHgoop0w7_nx1I3
https://youtu.be/Jkrguguqwe8?si=_aPyIAPzhS5d45dU
https://youtu.be/SYXdMgcP6qQ?si=bFuRS5eVtSK2r0KC
https://youtu.be/nW7htfjuKjY?si=Q-eu2_uRyyioTnRl
https://youtu.be/ceGcje36G0Q?si=CUPmDSFJzKwe75KS
https://youtu.be/oicr6YqpQPM?si=sob66y2LmkxXNkiq


  

Readers Are Leaders
https://youtu.be/grCbcA55HtI?si=Tr6yMhwsJGGh-knu
Lean on Me
https://youtu.be/_Y74Q8RT-VU?si=wm7839ve2t7Gs8JF
Get Loud
https://youtu.be/KQ3mk0Y48G0?si=ejB1KOK-ZZU6y-3c
Pop Medley
https://youtu.be/JXqdlslg0Lc?si=3O_qmZUvUYbFLXv7
Spotify playlist link:
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?
si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA

https://youtu.be/grCbcA55HtI?si=Tr6yMhwsJGGh-knu
https://youtu.be/_Y74Q8RT-VU?si=wm7839ve2t7Gs8JF
https://youtu.be/KQ3mk0Y48G0?si=ejB1KOK-ZZU6y-3c
https://youtu.be/JXqdlslg0Lc?si=3O_qmZUvUYbFLXv7
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA


  

On Saturday 19th October, The Roald Dahl Museum and Story Centre
will be hosting the 5th annual Author in Me Literary Festival for
children. 
 
Enjoy a magical day at the Museum packed with inspirational author
sessions, fun-filled activities, interactive storytelling sessions and
creative workshops — all tailored just for kids.

With appearances from beloved children’s authors and illustrators
such as Alan Durant, this event aims to ignite the imagination and
nurture a love for reading and writing in children of all ages. Bring
your little ones for a day of joy, creativity, and literary adventure.
 
This would be a fantastic opportunity for our pupils. For more
information, visit: https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-
voices-aim-literary-festival/
 
 

 
 

Young Voices: Author in Me Literary
Festival

https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-voices-aim-literary-festival/
https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-voices-aim-literary-festival/








  



  













School Avoidance 
Parent Workshop

Aims of the workshop: To introduce parents to
strategies and empower 
them to use these strategies with their child to 
overcome difficulties with emotional based 
school avoidance.

Getting Help Team
CAMHSGettingHelpEast@Berkshire.nhs.uk
0300 247 3002

•

•

•

•

Contact:
Email:
Phone: 

Support in understanding the functions of
avoidance 

How to respond to anxiety that your child may 
be displaying
Practical skills to support your child

Further resources and signposting 

Join the meeting now
Meeting ID:364 059 510 969

Passcode:AbJ28g

If you want to contact us or need more information…
 

Tuesday 22nd October
9:30am – 10:30am

Online using Microsoft Teams link and passcode below:

mailto:CAMHSGettingHelpEast@Berkshire.nhs.uk
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YjJhMDU5MWItNDM5OS00ZjI0LWEwZDctYmJiYjJjOTcyM2Y0%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22b5a4676b-e1c4-4c08-80a9-cf34a2d67324%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2231a10d8c-44c7-4f00-9e54-920b26154d60%22%7d

